
  

 
Village Council Summary of Meeting 

May 26, 2015 

Meeting Video 
 

 Council presented a resolution honoring the service of Mr. Richard “Dick” Lemke on Pinehurst 

Community Watch.    

 Council approved an ordinance amending the budget for the Cotswold Storm Water Improvements 

Project. 

 Council interviewed and approved a resolution appointing Doug Tuxbury as the new Chairman of 

Pinehurst Community Watch. 

 Council held a public hearing to discuss the proposed FY 2016 Budget for the Village of Pinehurst. 

 Council held a public hearing to consider an Official Text Amendment to the Pinehurst Development 

Ordinance (PDO), Section 10.2 and Table 8.5.1a, to add the definition of a “Municipal Public Service 

Facility.” 

 Council approved the Ordinance amending the Pinehurst Development Ordinance Section 10.2 and 

Table 8.5.1a Municipal Public Service Facility. Council also approved a motion that the proposed 

amendments to the Pinehurst Development Ordinance are consistent with the goals outlined in the 

2010 Comprehensive Long Range Plan and are considered reasonable and in the best interest of the 

public. 

 Kevin Reed and Bruce Gould of the Planning and Inspections Department, presented the Highway 

211 Corridor Study findings including existing conditions, opportunities and constraints, and the 

study team’s recommendations.  

 Council approved that the Mayor, or her designee, be authorized to execute the revised term sheet, as 

approved by the Given Memorial Library on May 8, 2015, for the Library’s Great Expectations 

Campaign. 

 Council approved that the Village of Pinehurst sell the service revolver and badge of retiring 

Pinehurst Deputy Police Chief Floyd Thomas to him for the amount of $1 as stated in the Retirement 

Recognitions and Gifts policy and authorized in NCGS 20-187.2. 

 Council held a discussion about the Juniper Lake Road property and Council directed staff to research 

the next steps for de-annexation and have the Planning and Zoning Board review the property. 

 Council held a discussion about the solid waste cart storage requirements and determined to 

collaborate with the BIRDIE process improvement team focusing on code enforcement to better 

educate citizens on the current regulations. 

 Council held a discussion about SB25/HB36 pertaining to Zoning/Design and Aesthetic Controls and 

determined to seek Representative Jamie Boles’ opinion on this issue. 

 Council formed a consensus regarding changes proposed by the Donald Ross Homeowners 

Association to the right-of-way along Donald Ross Drive near the intersection with Linden Road. 
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